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Lorain HS - November Parent Newsletter       
11/14/20 - So much to be thankful for! 

Dear Families! 

After what has been a rather different first semester than any of us have experienced previously, I’d like to 
use this space to focus on expressing my thanks to you as parents and caregivers for your continued 
support and understanding as we’ve navigated all of the challenges presented during our first semester 
together. While there obviously continue to be many challenges for our schools to face and overcome, I 
have been so impressed as our Lorain High School community has pulled together (from afar!) to help 
ensure that we overcome these obstacles, together.

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 1

LORAIN HIGH SCHOOL 
From the corner of 26th & Ashland | Principal’s Update | Mr. Patrick Coleman
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I hope you’ll join me in thanking our faculty, both teachers and 
support staff, for their hard work, care and relentless effort in 
ensuring that all students, despite the current challenges, are able 
to have access to great learning experiences, maximizing their 
potential.
 
I’d also like the thank the vast majority of our students, who have 
demonstrated so much resilience and determination over this 
first semester. You have done a fantastic job in managing these 
circumstances, keep up the amazing work!

Lastly, I want to thank the voters and the “Citizens for Lorain 
Schools Committee” for their tireless support of our children. To 
echo the sentiments shared by our Lorain School Board President 
Mark Ballard, shared at our last board meeting, “when times get 
hard, Lorain steps up”. 

Yes we do!

#loraingrit

Best,

Mr. Patrick Coleman
Principal – Lorain High School
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The Fortnite (2 of 
them) in Preview! 

11/18 - Parent - Teacher 
Conferences 2:30 pm - 8:30 pm 
*5:00 - 6:00 - dinner break for 
staff. 

11/23 - Board Meeting - 5:00 pm. 
HS cafeteria 

11/25 — 11/27 - Thanksgiving 
Break - No School  

12/3 - Start of Winter testing 
window at Lorain HS 

12/7 - Board Meeting - 5:00 pm. 
HS cafeteria 

12/17 - 12/18 Midterms/Final 
Exams 

12/18 - End of Quarter 2 and 
Semester 1 
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Parent-Teacher Conferences - 11/18/20 1 

Fall conferences will be held virtually on November 18th, from 2:30 pm - 8:30 pm.  Teachers will be 
available during this window, with the exception of 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm, staff will take a dinner break at 
this time. This link contains an alphabetical list of our teachers, with email addresses and a zoom link that 
they will use for their sessions. We ask that you email the teachers in advance in order to schedule a time 
that works for you. From there, you’ll simply click on the zoom link provided at the appropriate time. We 
are asking that teachers schedule ten minute time slots with each parent. You can “drop in” as well, 
however you might need to wait a bit if you do. Lastly, we ask that you please use your first and last name 
when you are prompted to enter a name. 

Parent Teacher conferences are a wonderful opportunity for our teachers to learn from you with respect 
to how we can best support your students, and for you to get up to date information about their progress 
in class, as well as get answers to any questions that you might have.

We are looking forward to virtually meeting all of you on Wednesday night!

Quarter 1 Academic Excellence at Lorain High School! Key Club  2020-2021!

Congratulations to the following LHS Titans who earned straight “A’s” during Quarter 1 for the 2020-2021 
school year!
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https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1LoIJi0aeyHQMUaaYst8SXSl6aqXRicpQEDA2JD0B604/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1LoIJi0aeyHQMUaaYst8SXSl6aqXRicpQEDA2JD0B604/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1LoIJi0aeyHQMUaaYst8SXSl6aqXRicpQEDA2JD0B604/edit?usp=sharing


LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 4



LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 5



LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 6



LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 7



LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Congratulations to the following LHS Titans who earned Honor Roll distinction during Quarter 1 for the 
2020-2021 school year! Honor roll students have earned a GPA of < 4.0 - 3.5

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 8
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Finally, congratulations to the following LHS Titans who earned Merit Roll distinction during Quarter 1 
for the 2020-2021 school year! Merit Roll students have earned a GPA of  3.5 - 2.5.

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 15
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Congratulations to all 515 students who earned these academic distinctions during 1st 
quarter! Keep up the great work!! 

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 20
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Needin a little help in Math?
Is your Math class is feeling a little bit overwhelming? For anyone needing a little extra support, please 
reach out to our Title I Math Teacher extraordinaire, Airyn Hunter! Mrs. Hunter is available for 1:1 or 
small group Zoom sessions. She also holds regular office hours on Tuesday’s and Thursday’s, from 9:00 am 
- 12:00 pm and 1:00 pm - 2:30 pm. Use the following Zoom credentials to connect with Mrs. Hunter 
during her office hours.

https://lorainschools.zoom.us/j/84021804727?pwd=T3FTL1RFYUE5MytDNmI1eE1RNzVRZz09

Meeting ID: 840 2180 4727
Password: 824670

You can also email her at ahunter@loraincsd.org anytime in order to get something set up!

LHS Key Club  2020-2021

If you are interested in your child joining LHS’s Key Club 2020-2021, we are back in action this year, 
regardless of how hard COVID is trying to change up our lives!  Please have your child email me at 

lzimmerman@lorainschools.org to get started

*Clubs like Key Club have a reputation for being a great club to have on college applications!
*Key Club establishes friendships and opportunities to give back to society by volunteering!
*The core values of Key Club International are leadership, character building, caring, and inclusiveness!
*SCHOLARSHIPS ARE POSSIBLE when it becomes time to start thinking of college!

We work closely with Second Harvest, Catholic Charities, Clothing Drives, Canned Food/Holiday 
Donations, Clothe a Child, Anchor Lodge of Lorain and are sponsored by Lorain and Elyria Kiwanis! (and 
when allowed back in-school, much more!)

LHS's Key Club would love to have you join us!
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https://lorainschools.zoom.us/j/84021804727?pwd=T3FTL1RFYUE5MytDNmI1eE1RNzVRZz09
mailto:ahunter@loraincsd.org
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LEO Club
Do you want your child to hone their leadership skills? Does your child need activities to include on their 
job applications and college applications? Have them consider joining Leo Club, supported by the Lorain 
Lions Club. Members of the Leo Club will have the opportunity to participate in leadership workshops, 
learn more about career opportunities, participate in virtual community service projects, and serve as 
mentors to other students in the district. Students who are seniors and are actively engaged in Leo Club 
activities can apply for college scholarships offered through the local and national Lions Club. If your 
student is in 9-12 grade and is interested in becoming a Leo Club member, have them complete the Leo 
Club Registration Form. Questions?? Email Ms. Molly Tyson at mtyson@lorainschools.org.

Lorain High School Student Council
Are you interested in being a leader among your peers?  Are you interested in providing service to your 
community?  Please consider joining the Lorain High School Student Council.

Student Council Meeting 
November 23, 2020 at 2:30 pm

Join Zoom Meeting
https://lorainschools.zoom.us/j/88471335944?pwd=WEVnemJaY2dCWHpKU1ZGT1dwMUpJUT09
Meeting ID: 884 7133 5944
Passcode: 144891

If you are interested in joining but unable to attend, please email mcooper@lorainschools.org 
or ccorrethers@lorainschools.org.

Help, I’m having technology or laptop issues??!!
Problems with your laptop? - Call the Help Desk at 440.830.HELP. They will walk you through some 
basic troubleshooting steps. If these are unsuccessful, they will refer you to our Main Office to come in 
and swap out your device. We are available from 11:00 am - 3:00 pm for swapping hardware. Important to 
note, you need to be referred from our Help Desk prior to swapping your machine. Make sure you’ve 
already connected with the Help Desk prior to coming into the Main Office.

Internet Issues? - Call the Help Desk at 440.830.HELP, they will work with you to determine which 
options can be utilized to support you.

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 22

https://forms.gle/caNtLtKzMAXK3tsF7
https://forms.gle/caNtLtKzMAXK3tsF7
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Cash for College!!
The Free Application for Federal Student Aid/FAFSA is now available for completion.  By completing 
this document, most Lorain seniors will receive free money from the government called a Pell grant.  
This Grant could be worth as much as $6,300.  For more information and assistance completing this 
document, email Mr. Newman/the College Guy at dnewman@loraincsd.org or text him at 
440-308-7851.

College Now Resources! 
College Now provides college access and financial aid support directly to LHS students. Specifically,
• ACT prep waivers (if student meets economic criteria)
• College application fee waivers
• College visits
• College and career exploration
• Summer Program opportunities
• Scholarships

Additional services available to all students and parents
• Help with test registration forms and access test prep materials and workshops
• Career assessments
• Assist with college admissions and financial aid applications
• Show students how to access local and national scholarship opportunities
• Explore financial aid resources and compare financial award letters from different colleges
• Hosting application and scholarship workshops during the school day
• FAFSA (Federal Student Aid) workshops  

For more information on College Now and how you can access these resources, please reach out to our 
College Now Advisor, Dave Newman at dnewman@collegenowgc.org

ACT Support!
Seniors who want to improve their ACT score have the opportunity to do so twice this semester.  The 
first is on Saturday, October 24th and the second on Saturday, December 12th.  The test sites for 
October are Amherst Middle School and Avon Lake High School.  We do not at this time however, have 
the waivers that make it free/"in the Mail". 

Even though many colleges are "waiving" the ACT/SAT as an admission requirement for next year, these 
test scores will be used to determine merit scholarships.  Schools will also be asking for letter of 
recommendation and essays in order to determine your worthiness if you choose not to submit test 
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scores.  So, start thinking about who you will ask and thinking about the elements of "your story" for the 
essay part.

Colleges are also beginning to accept applications and the FAFSA becomes available on October 1.
If you need help selecting a major, determining colleges to apply for or ACT registration, text at 
440-308-7851 or email at dnewman@collegenowgc.org. Remember, HE IS ON YOUR SIDE!

Athletic News! Seth Wilson signs with West Virginia!
Lorain High standout senior guard Seth Wilson signed his 
national letter of intent to continue his basketball career at 
West Virginia University.   Seth is a returning starter on last 
year’s District Championship team where he averaged 13 
points and 7 rebounds per game.  He was named 1st Team 
All-Lake Erie League and 1st Team All-Lorain County.  Seth 
also excels in the classroom where he is an honors student.  
His accolades over his career include:

• Starter as a freshmen for St. Vincent-St. Mary where 
the team won the state championship.  During that 
season Seth scored the 2nd most points by a 
freshmen player in school history (most points was by 
Lebron James).

• 3rd Team All-NE District
• 2-time European Cup Champion (15u and 16u)
• European Cup MVP
• All-Ohio Nike Classic MVP
• Top 10 Point Guard in the Adidas Gauntlet

Covid Testing on Thursdays moved to Southview Middle School
To be able to participate in Winter sports activities all athletes in grades 7-12 must have completed a 
Covid-19 exam.  Starting next week, testing sites will be:

• Tuesdays in the parking lot outside of the fieldhouse at the stadium from 9am-3pm.
• Thursdays in the gym at Southview Middle School from 9am-3pm.

Perfection is not possible, but compassion is a mandate 24
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Any student that plans on participating in a Winter sport must be tested each week on either Tuesday or 
Thursday.  If an athlete does NOT test on either Tuesday or Thursday of a given week then that athlete 
is not permitted to participate until they test the following week AND we get their results back.

For any questions, please call the LCS athletic department (440.830.4008) or visit lorainathletics.org.

Student Support Team Structure at LHS
Student Support Teams - Often in large comprehensive high schools, Assistant Principals, Guidance 
Counselors and in many instances Social Workers, serve students according to their current grade level. 
This results in students being re-assigned a new Assistant Principal, Counselor, etc.. at the start of each 
school year. We believe that the relationships that we develop with our students and families are as 
important as any other aspect of our work. To this end, we are going to be servicing students by 
alphabetical breakdown, whereas an Assistant Principal, a Guidance Counselor, and a Social Worker will 
serve as the leadership foundation for each of these Student Support Teams. Your child’s Student Support 
Team assignment will remain consistent for their four years at Lorain High.  This means students and 
families won’t need to rebuild relationships with new AP’s, Counselors and Social Workers each year. 
Additionally, our teams will sharpen their synergy and collaborative approach to supporting kids and 
families, as they develop deeper professional relationships over time. Click on this link to view our 
Student Support Team breakdown,

Last Name     AP/Director  Counselor  Social Worker 

A - E Diane Rollins Dennis Owen Amy DiTullio

F - Man Takisha Jackson Mark Stimecz Elisha Neely

Mao - Ri Nancy Lecorchick Melissa Clark Laura Gooch-Brown

Ro - Z Bryan Hilko Trena Falencki Markia Boone

Early College Amanda Haney Stacey Yee Same as above by alpha

Success Academy Linda Coad Rick Washington Same as above by alpha
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http://lorainathletics.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1y0Zc2rsrBlg49Ia8knxZcUqnJu5k5AG-/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1y0Zc2rsrBlg49Ia8knxZcUqnJu5k5AG-/view?usp=sharing


LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Social Worker Referral Links

Social Worker: Amy DiTullio (A - E)
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/
1FAIpQLSfJKERsc31xEFiTOPIyG16YkBZP1644VeYOP5QOFMu_Wxzcfw/viewform 

Social Worker: Elisha Neely (F - Man)
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/
1FAIpQLSfLTaaSYC8qvYR2hnD4KqE19zFfg9wSiMFo8HcfcugxSvt7Tw/viewform  

Social Worker: Laura Gooch-Brown (Mao - Riv)
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/
1FAIpQLSdWmKD8sBWAXQtZN59C7Cdejcks8Bb_zpNf8jditUN1q6GSlg/viewform  

Social Worker: Markia Boone (Ro - Z)
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfIpyFiDYMr5W-
R6gQrRuIeB9UAo3gcdnWNJGtrdh6WMJAcTA/viewform

Daily Bell Schedule - Attendance Guidelines
We are facilitating synchronous (live) instruction on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays. On these days 
students will follow an amended bell schedule (linked here) and will engage in live instruction with their 
teachers via a web conferencing application known as Zoom. Students need to attend these virtual classes 
on these days or they will be marked absent. Tuesdays and Thursdays will be asynchronous (work at your 
own pace) days. On “asynch” days, teachers will be available for extra support via office hours, and  
students will have the time and space to progress on assignments and projects. For more information on 
how each day will be structured, click here!

**It is a violation of Ohio Revised Code/Child Labor laws for students to be scheduled for work 
during school hours. In alignment with the law, working during school hours is not permitted.**
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1P_GN1TEmFaivfGJRzBCsDFRjlvR_P1d5/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1P_GN1TEmFaivfGJRzBCsDFRjlvR_P1d5/view?usp=sharing


LHS - Parent Newsletter November 14, 2020

Open with Care - Phase 2!
Phase 2 Planning - We have begun internally planning for a potential return to school for our students. 
At this point we have hosted building level work group for four weeks. These work group sessions have 
focused on developing mitigation strategies and creating a schedule that supports students in both a 
hybrid and remote setting. Additionally, our district level Phase II work group has also met weekly. These 
meetings have focused on balancing the needs of the different grade bands (Elementary, Middle, and 
High) and working to develop district wide practices that support each grade band.
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